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This is a redraft of 2009 Senate Bill 301.  The bill exempts certain shorelands from
zoning under a county shoreland zoning ordinance.  One of the criteria for exemption
is that the majority of the buildings and structures in the shoreland area must have
been used since January 1, 1990, until the effective date of the draft to conduct the
affairs of small businesses.  Under this draft, if at some point in the future the majority
of the buildings and structures in that area are no longer used to conduct the affairs
of small businesses, the exemption will still apply to the area.  Is this consistent with
your intent?  If so, is January 1, 1990, in the draft still O.K.?

Please feel free to give me a call if you have any questions with regard to this draft.
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